

## Board of Selectmen Open Session May 22, 2021

The Yarmouth Board of Selectmen entered into an open session. This session was conducted in person in the Mattacheese Middle School Band Room, West Yarmouth.

The open session was called to order by Chairman Mark Forest at approximately 8:10 a.m. In attendance were Selectmen Mark Forest, Michael Stone, Tracy Post, and Daniel Horgan. Also present were Town Counsel Jay Talerman, Town Administrator Robert Whritenour, and Interim Assistant Town Administrator Robert Lawton.

1. Annual Town Meeting Article 15 to be Voted

It was moved by Ms. Post and seconded by Mr. Stone that the Board of Selectmen recommend Article 15, as amended, in the amount of \$87,400. After discussion it was so voted: 4 Yes - 0 No.

2. Article 17. Open Space Purchase on Higgins Crowell Road.

It was reported that the property was under agreement and was not available for purchase by the Town. Mr. Stone moved indefinite postponement of the article and seconded by Ms. Post. It was so voted: 4 Yes - 0 No.

3. Swearing In of Selectman Horgan

Town Clerk Mary Maslowski administered the oath to Mr. Horgan. The Board of Selectmen congratulated Mr. Horgan.

As there was no further business to come before the Board of Selectmen it was moved by Ms. Post and seconded by Mr. Stone to suspend the Board of Selectmen meeting and re-convene at the Yarmouth Annual Town Meeting outside on the Mattacheese field. It was so voted: Mr. Forest, yes; Mr. Horgan, yes; Mr. Stone, yes; Ms. Post, yes.

Open Session suspended at approximately 8:45 a.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Robert C. Lawton, Jr. Interim Assistant Town Administrator

H:\BOS Minutes\MINUTES 2021\05-2021\05-22-2021\_OPEN SESSION Minutes-RCL.docx

Town of Yarmouth Board of Selectmen May 22, 2021 **Approved July 28, 2021**